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January Meeting
19:30, Wednesday, January 10

LI-COR, 4647 SupeRIOR StReet, LInCOLn, nebRaSka

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc.
PO Box 5006

Lincoln, NE 68505
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event Calendar

January
Tu 01/02 19:00 LOG Folding Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr
Th 01/04 18:30 VE Exams Nate's Place 2701 N 48th St
W 01/10 12:00 QCWA Luncheon The Eatery 2548 S 48th
W 01/10 19:30 LARC Meeting LI-COR 4647 Superior St
Sa 01/13 11:00 HPQRP Homebrewers Breadeaux Pizza 1425 Silver St, Ashland
Th 01/18 19:00 LARC Board Meeting Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr
Th 01/18 19:30 SATERN Meeting Salvation Army 2625 Potter St
Tu 01/23 23:59 LOG Deadline Email articles & ads to log@k0kkv.org
Mo 01/29 19:00 LOG Folding Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr

February
Th 02/01 18:30 VE Exams Nate's Place 2701 N 48th St
Sa 02/10 11:00 HPQRP Homebrewers Breadeaux Pizza 1425 Silver St, Ashland
W 02/14 12:00 QCWA Luncheon The Eatery 2548 S 48th
W 02/14 19:30 LARC Meeting LI-COR 4647 Superior St
Th 02/15 19:00 LARC Board Meeting Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr
Th 02/15 19:30 SATERN Meeting Salvation Army 2625 Potter St
Tu 02/20 23:59 LOG Deadline Email articles & ads to log@k0kkv.org
Mo 02/26 19:00 LOG Folding Red Cross 220 Oakcreek Dr

January Club Meeting

Doc Chaves, Director of Corporate Communications, will present about LI-
COR, the company graciously allowing us to use their meeting space. 

LI-COR Biosciences helps scientists around the world to improve lives by 
advancing discovery and is a leading innovator in systems for plant research, 
gas analysis, drug discovery, protein research, and small animal imaging.

—Jeff Bennett, WØWKP

mailto:log%40k0kkv.org?subject=
mailto:log%40k0kkv.org?subject=
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2018 board oF direCtors

President Ed Holloway KØRPT 402/326-1139 k0rpt@arrl.net
Vice President Bryan Leavitt WØBCL 402/310-1686 w0bcl@arrl.net
Secretary Heather Chesnut KDØBXA secretary@k0kkv.org
Treasurer Greg Brown KTØK 402/937-3540 gwbrownx@inebraska.com

Bill Pugsley WØZWV
Peg Kirby KDØONQ 402/580-3275 pegkirby@hotmail.com
Randy King KØNC 402/450-0978 randyking1958@gmail.com
Mike Long KØSHC 402/770-2427 k0shc13@yahoo.com

Executive Director and Club Station Trustee
Reynolds Davis KØGND 402/488-3706 reynoldsd1@aol.com

Club Repeater KØKKV 146.760 (-)
Packet APRS KØKKV 144.390

LARC Web Site k0kkv.org
Facebook www.facebook.com/LARCLincoln

2017 CoMMittee Chairs 
CoMMittee liaison Chair/Co-Chair
Activities Bruce Wood, WAØRIM
Bylaws KØRPT Jeff Bennett, WØWKP
Christmas Party KØRPT Heather Chesnut, KDØBXA
Club Awards KØRPT Heather Chesnut, KDØBXA
Club Station Bruce Steyer, KBØKA
Convention Mike Long, KØSHC
Education WØBCL Aaron Rogge, NØADR

Brian Leavitt, WØBCL
Emergency Cord. ARRL KØRPT Ed Holloway, KØRPT
Estate Assistance KTØK Gordon Trout, WØKBS
Facebook Dale Douglas, KDØWVD
Field Day John Mardock, KRØP

Mike Walsh, KBØQH
Larry Frisch, KDØRTK

LOG Editors Aaron Rogge, NØADR
Jeri Lyn Rogge, NØJLR

Merchandise W9LG
Nets WØBCL Eric Bigham, KØJIA
Public Relations KØRPT Bob Mitchell, WBØRJJ
Public Service KØSHC Mike Long, KØSHC
QSL Cards KTØK Greg Brown, KTØK
Repeater KØRPT Ed Holloway, KØRPT
Transmitter Hunts
Web Site KØRPT Aaron Rogge, NØADR
Equipment Inventory W9LG Larry Frisch, KDØRTK

mailto:k0rpt@arrl.net
mailto:secretary@k0kkv.org
mailto:randyking1958@gmail.com
mailto:reynoldsd1@aol.com
http://k0kkv.org 
https://www.facebook.com/LARCLincoln
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Thank you to Randy 
King, KØNC; Bob Sindlar, 
KØKPH; Maureen Sadler, 
KDØONM; Kevin Sadler, 
KEØJHV; and the Elks 
Lodge #80 of Lincoln for 
allowing LARC to hold 
its annual holiday party 

at the lodge facility. What an awesome 
place. There were many compliments and 
comments toward our theme of "Taking It 
Back Old School" that were very positive, 
and we look forward to next year! Many 
thanks to each one who participated and 
enjoyed this perk of being a club member. 
There was more than enough food, and the 
conversations were great. 

The Board presented awards at the party, 
and we thank each of you for all you have 
done in 2017. (Awards winners are featured 
on page 7. —Editors) We hope to see more 
folks participating in 2018. 

In 2017, the club experienced many 
changes at the Board level and within our 
membership. Three of our Board members 
resigned: Dale Douglas, KDØWVD; Mike 
Lauver, KØLVR; and Marlene McLaughlin, 
KDØHYM. We wish to thank Randy King, 
KØNC; Jeff Bennett, WØWKP; and Heather 
Chesnut, KDØBXA, for stepping up to fill 
those vacancies. This Board made changes 
to the bylaws by adding the supporting 
business membership level and by updating 
election criteria. The Board also stayed 
within the club's budget. 

During the December club meeting, the 
following people were elected to the Board 

for the 2018-2020 term: Ed Holloway, KØRPT; 
Greg Brown, KTØK; Randy King, KØNC; 
and Peggy Kirby, KDØONQ. Sadly, during 
the December Board meeting, Mike Arter, 
W9LG, resigned. Appointed by suggestion 
of the club's bylaws was Bill Pugsley, 
WØZWV, who will complete Mike Arter's 
term, which will expire at the end of 2018. 

The club officer elections were held at the 
December Board meeting. Here are the 
results: President, Ed Holloway, KØRPT; Vice 
President, Bryan Leavitt, WØBCL; Treasurer, 
Greg Brown, KTØK; and Secretary, Heather 
Chesnut, KDØBXA. I look forward to 
working with each of you and can't wait to 
get started. Thank you so much for your 
willingness to serve the club.

Despite the challenges we had in 2017, 
we were just five members short of the 
previous year and are already on an upward 
trend to surpass that number in 2018.

January's club meeting presenter is Doc 
Chaves from LI-COR, and it sounds like it's 
going to be another excellent presentation. 
We'll see you at the club meeting! 73

—Ed Holloway, KØRPT

President's ColuMn

2017 elected members left to right: Peg Kirby, KDØONQ; Ed 
Holloway, KØRPT; Greg Brown, KTØK; Randy King, KØNC
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larC holiday Party

The 45-degree weather couldn't have been better for the LARC 
Holiday Party, held this year at the Elks Club #80 in Lincoln. The 
tables were decorated with glass Christmas trees filled with 
M&Ms, and the social hour began at 18:00. 

Board members were actively involved in preparing and serving 
the meal. The buffet was set up and made ready for dinner at 
19:00.

Members brought side dish items, 
and the club provided ham, turkey, and stuffing. Ed, KØRPT, was 
in the kitchen preparing the potatoes, gravy, and vegetables, 
while Heather, KDØBXA, and hubby Noel filled the serving trays. 
Bob, KØKPH, directed kitchen traffic, and Randy, KØNC, shared 
a past activities slideshow. Gregg, KTØK, was at the check-in 
table, greeting those who entered.

The food was delicious with plenty of good desserts and a 
wonderful time of renewing friendships. The awards were 

presented, and everyone headed home shortly after 21:00. Thanks to all for a fun evening.

—Bev Bennett, KDØPTR

Classes

Classes will begin in January. We are waiting 
for final confirmation from Union College 
on the use of a classroom. The holidays and 
the college's finals have caused delays. Once 
I have confirmation, I will post the dates, 
times, and location to the LARC website. My 
goal is to start the General class on January 
16.

We will run the General class and follow it 
with the Amateur Extra class.

Watch the website, k0kkv.org, for updates.

—Aaron Rogge, NØADR

LOG Folding

Each month, we gather at the Red Cross to 
fold the LOG and we really could use some 
extra help. 

It does not take very long when you have 
about 15 people show up and lately, there 
have been fewer than ten. There is always 
great conversation and sometimes treats 
are brought in. 

If you could find it in your heart and have 
some spare time, would you come and help 
us? It would be greatly appreciated!

—Ed Holloway, KØRPT

Ed, KØRPT; Peg, KDØONQ; Randy, 
KØNC;Heather, KDØBXA

Bob, KØKPH

http://k0kkv.org
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2018 board Meeting uPdate

The 2018 LARC 
Board meeting 
will be held on the 
third Thursday of 

each month in 2018 to accommodate the 
schedules of the members. 

The Board meetings are generally held at 
the Red Cross; however, keep an eye on 
the calendar of events on the club website, 
k0kkv.org, for any changes that may 
happen. 

All club members are welcome and are 
encouraged to attend. Hope to see you at 
your club's Board meetings.

—Ed Holloway, KØRPT

Cert training January 26–27
Register on or before Wednesday, January 17. There is no cost for the class.

Lancaster County Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) training educates people 
about disaster preparedness for hazards that may impact their area and trains them in basic 
disaster response skills. Response by local law, fire, and other officials in a disaster situation 
only goes so far. Having volunteers trained and ready to respond is critical for the positive 
outcome of a potential disaster.

Volunteers who complete 20 hours of training qualify for inclusion on the team. Training 
involves disaster response skills in fire safety, light search and rescue, team organization, and 
disaster medical operations. 

There is no cost for the three-day class. Those who would like to attend CERT class or who 
have questions may contact Teri Roberts at (402)435-2100 or teri@volunteerlinc.org. FEMA 
recognizes that 95% of the lives saved in the event of a disaster are those of neighbor helping 
neighbor.

—Bev Bennett, KDØPTR

have a great idea For larC?
Have you brewed up a great idea for 
education, social outings, fundraisers, 
�lub meetings, or more? Email your ideas 
to log@k0kkv.org.

2018 larC dues

It is time to renew your 2018 membership. 
LARC memberships run on the calendar 
year, January through December.

You may renew at any club meeting, online 
at k0kkv.org/membership, or fill out the 
form on the back page and mail it in. 

Your dues help keep this club running and 
provide for things like the monthly LOG. If 
you enjoy what this club does and this LOG, 
please renew or begin your membership.

—Aaron Rogge, NØADR

http://k0kkv.org
mailto:teri@volunteerlinc.org
mailto:log%40k0kkv.org?subject=
http://k0kkv.org/membership
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4th Quarter ve exaMs

It has been a strange quarter for the VE exams. We canceled the 
October session at the last minute due to the Northside Café closing. 
Since then, it has been a struggle to find a new home for exam sessions. 

I am pleased to report we will be back at the same location, now named 
Nate’s Place. The next testing session will be Thursday, January 4.

While we were looking for a new home in November, we decided to combine our regular 
monthly session with the Technician class’s exam session on November 1. We had four new 
licenses given to the four examinees that day. We then had our December session at Union 
College, where we had one examinee to upgrade his license. 

teChniCian
 � Chad Cederberg, KØCBG, Lincoln
 � John Chloupek, KEØOZA, Garland
 � Justin Williamson, W5NEB, Lincoln
 � Seth Loven, KEØOYC, Papillion

general
 �Matthew Crist, KEØPBM, Overland Park, 
KS

Congratulations to these new licensees!

Volunteer Examiners (VE’s) who participated 
this quarter are WØBCL, WØBMB, KCØDHM, 
KØKTZ, NØLNK, KCØPJR, KBØQH, KØSIL, 
and KEØY.

Upcoming exams are January 4, 
February 1, and March 1 at Nate’s 
Place, formerly the Northside 
Café, at 2701 N 48th St (corner of 
St. Paul).

—Chris Evens, KCØPJR

digital LOG?
Did you know that you could receive the 
LOG in digital form via email? What's the big 
deal about receiving the digital LOG? 

• Saves your club money on printing 
costs.

• Color photos!

• One less thing to toss, recycle, or use to 
line the bird cage.

• The LOG prep team says "Thank you!"

• Get the first look at news, estate sales, 
and event updates when your digital 
LOG arrives days (sometimes a week) 
before the print edition!

Sign up for the digital LOG at 
k0kkv.org/lincoln-log. 

—Jeri Lyn Rogge, NØJLR

best ChoiCe uPC labels

Please bring UPC labels 
from Best Choice products 
purchased at Russ's or Super 
Saver to club meetings.

http://k0kkv.org/lincoln-log/
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2017 larC aWard Winners

Jerry Kohn, WDØEGK, seldom missed a public service 
event for the club. He was one of a handful of Hams who 
worked with the Cornhusker State Games every year since 
its inception in 1984. The Jerry Kohn Award was created 
to recognize outstanding public service by a club member, 
based on club records of public service participation, with 
the prize to awarded at the holiday party. The 2017 winner 
was Michael Disney, NØDIZ.

The Ed Woerner, WAØQJK, Award is presented annually 
to a club member who has acted as a mentor, helped other Ham operators to 
advance in the hobby, and has gone above and beyond what would have been expected. The 
2017 winner was Bryan Leavitt, WØBCL.

The Jerry Cox, WØMAO, Award 
recognizes excellence in all areas 
of Amateur Radio, including 
operating techniques, public 
service, experimenting technical 
achievement, and helping others. 
The award was presented to Aaron 
Rogge, NØADR.

Steve May, WAØASM, loved a 
challenge and always worked to fix his own radios as well as those of others. He was a man 
who never needed recognition but was always there to help—and always with a smile. The 
award recognized a club member who saw a need and stepped forward to take it on without 

expecting recognition. The 2017 Board selected four club members to share 
this year's award: Chuck and Beverly Bennett, KDØPTK and KDØPTR, and Dale 
and Kay Softley, KDØPTE and KDØTPP.

Additionally, a special certificate of appreciation was given to Greg Brown, 
KTØK, for stepping up in a special time of need this year.

—Heather Chesnut, KDØBXA 
2017 Awards Committee Chair

Aaron, NØADR: Jerry 
Cox Award

Bryan, WØBCL: 
Ed Woerner 
Award

Mike, NØDIZ: Jerry 
Kohn Award

Greg, KTØK: 
Certificate of 
Appreciation

Dale, KDØPTE; Kay, KDØTPP; Chuck, KDØPTK; 
Bev, KDØPTR: Steve May Award
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Get ready to kick off 2018 with a new year-
long operating event!

You may not know 
this, but your station 
is in a Maidenhead 
grid square. The entire 
world is divided into 
thousands of these 

1° latitude × 2° longitude squares, each one 
with a unique designation. They're all part 
of a geographic location system adopted in 
the 1980s at a meeting of the VHF Working 
Group in Maidenhead, England. 

Unless you are a VHF enthusiast, this nugget 
of information may not mean much. But 
at 0000 UTC on January 1, 2018, the global 
Amateur Radio community will be very 
interested in grid squares.

For more information on grid squares see 
www.arrl.org/grid-squares.

get in the Chase
The objective of the ARRL International Grid 
Chase is simple: Work stations in as many 
grid squares as possible and upload your log 
data to ARRL's Logbook of The World. If you 
are not currently registered with Logbook 
of The World, this is a good reason to get 
started. Go to lotw.arrl.org/lotw-help/
getting-started. Registration and uploading 
are free.

Every new grid square contact confirmed 
through Logbook of The World counts 
toward your monthly total, so you have an 
incentive to start the chase as soon as you 
ring in the New Year.

Just turn on your radio and start calling "CQ 
Grid Chase," or listen for others doing the 
same. Make the contact, enter it into your 
log, and you're on to the next.

At the end of each month, your totals on the 
Grid Chase leader board will reset to zero. 
Fear not, though. The online scoring system 
will maintain your monthly totals for a grand 
total at the end of the year, when an annual 
summary will be released and awards given 
to top finishers in various categories.

The ARRL International Grid Chase is open 
to all amateurs, regardless of location 
or license class. Any operating mode is 
eligible as well as every band, except 60 
meters. You'll find the complete rules at 
www.arrl.org/aigc2018.

Take the Chase on vacation. Take a radio 
along when you travel and work new 
grid squares at your destinations. Even a 
handheld FM transceiver can be used to 
work a new square on a simplex frequency. 

The ARRL online store (www.arrl.org/shop) 
also offers grid square maps of the US and 
Canada, as well as a grid square atlas of the 
entire world.

Taken from the article originally written by 
Bart Jahnke, W9JJ, ARRL 
Contest Branch Manager  

[December 2017 QST, page 92]

© December 2017 ARRL, the national 
association for Amateur Radio®

The full article is available at 
www.arrl.org/international-grid-chase-2018

the arrl international grid Chase

http://www.arrl.org/grid-squares
 https://lotw.arrl.org/lotw-help/getting-started/
 https://lotw.arrl.org/lotw-help/getting-started/
http://www.arrl.org/aigc2018
http://www.arrl.org/shop
http://www.arrl.org/international-grid-chase-2018
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Thank you to everyone who volunteered 
this year. 104 volunteers worked 17 events, 
including three official storm call-outs, for a 
total of 1,998 hours, 10,383.6 miles, and two 
bike miles. 

Call, hours, auto Miles, [bike Miles]
NØADR (3, 36.74, 79.4), WBØAEA (1, 8.08, 
27), KEØAQD (2, 61.26, 384.2), WØBCL (4, 
55.08, 378.75), KCØBHJ (2, 6.5, 40), KEØBHQ 
(8, 54.36, 165), NØBTY (1, 1.52, 19), KDØBXA 
(2, 9, 9), KEØCIY (1, 3, 0), KEØCJD (4, 25, 
58.5), KEØCJE (1, 1, 10), KEØCJV (1, 3, 0), 
KDØDBO (2, 21.25, 68.5), KDØDEU (2, 6.28, 
109), KCØDHM (1, 10.5, 46), KDØDIU (10, 
50.6, 304.7), NØDIZ (9, 41.89, 0, 2), WØDMS 
(2, 2.67, 102), KDØDUU (1, 1.07, 72), NUØE 
(1, 5, 2.7), KØEJS (1, 39.08, 120), KEØELM 
(6, 37.06, 189.8), K9EMR (1, 5, 5.5), KEØEQX 
(1, 1.45, 22), KEØEQY (4, 6, 72), KEØERA (5, 
20.83, 97.5), WØERT (1, 7, 13), WDØEZI (2, 
18.75, 64), NØFER (2, 10.58, 9.2), WDØFGV (1, 
8.25, 12), NØGMA (4, 75.16, 355.1), KDØHYM 
(1, 21.92, 22), KEØIBW (1, 1.33, 32), KEØJBT 
(9, 75.19, 520), KØJIA (1, 8.5, 50), NØJLR (2, 
25.91, 88.3), KEØJVS (5, 19.13, 102.4), KEØJVT 
(1, 1.45, 10), KDØJZS (1, 12, 0), KTØK (3, 17.77, 
182), KYØK (3, 16.68, 116), KBØKA (4, 34.01, 
145.6), KRØKAT (2, 8.85, 32), KØKPH (14, 
133.55, 792.5), KEØKWV (1, 0.47, 4), KEØKWY 
(1, 6.97, 42), W9LG (1, 3, 5.8), KD8LPA (1, 2, 
4), KØLVR (2, 5.5, 27.5), K3MED (4, 21.21, 158), 
KCØMIE (1, 0.8, 11.6), KBØMKS (1, 1.63, 2), 
KCØML (1, 11.65, 86.8), KEØMWV (3, 5.35, 
105.4), KD6MXE (2, 13.42, 226.4), KØNC (1, 
0.88, 6), KØNEB (2, 13.83, 14), NØOLK (1, 
4.25, 20), KDØONM (1, 0.55, 60), KDØONN 
(3, 11.42, 72.4), KDØONQ (4, 61.44, 215.7), 
NØOSB (2, 2.78, 20.2), KDØOVK (2, 20, 35.9), 

KDØPTE (2, 13.67, 156.6), KDØPTF (12, 58.3, 
391.8), KDØPTK (2, 25.33, 127), KDØPTR (2, 
18.83, 36), KBØQCZ (1, 1.02, 12), KBØQEY (2, 
13.05, 65), KBØQH (1, 4.5, 6), N3RDW (1, 0.68, 
40), NØRHL (1, 1.03, 14), KDØRIY (4, 19.08, 
252.2), KDØRJD (1, 0.47, 20), WBØRJJ (3, 
13.16, 73.6), KØRPT (3, 6.07, 14), KDØRTK (2, 
15.83, 34.4), KDØRTL (1, 6.25, 15), KDØRWT 
(3, 11.35, 126), KBØRZP (4, 5.18, 56), KØSHC 
(11, 241.5, 1182.8), KØSIL (2, 2.12, 48), K1STN (2, 
14.25, 91), KCØSVX (2, 2.52, 36), KEØTAS (2, 
2.59, 22), KDØTPM (3, 11.55, 47.5), KDØTPP (1, 
8.42, 0), KBØTXE (1, 10, 2), NØVMT (1, 124.42, 
171), N8VRX (2, 2.24, 50.6), KDØVSD (4, 19.78, 
105), KDØVSL (2, 9.33, 28), KDØWDP (1, 1.32, 
97.8), WØWKP (2, 5.5, 0), NØWLX (3, 10.1, 
71.4), NØWPA (3, 20.65, 217), KØWTV (1, 3.5, 
4), KCØWWR (1, 6.5, 0), KBØWZG (3, 3.17, 
24), KCØWZG (1, 0.42, 2), KDØYFJ (1, 0.63, 
20), NØYNB (3, 28.1, 277.6), KDØZNM (6, 39.1, 
171.5), WØZNS (4, 20.15, 228.4)

 —Aaron Rogge, NØADR

end-oF-year PubliC serviCe suMMary

deCeMber log asseMbly CreW

A BIG thank you to NØADR, 
WØBCL, KEØCIY, KCØDHM, 
KDØDIU, NØJLR, KØJSL, 
KØLVR, KDØRIY, WØZWV, 
Kathryn Boldt, Emmett 
Boldt, and Becky Pugsley 
for helping to prepare the 

December 2017 LOG for mailing.

Upcoming LOG prep dates: 
 � Tuesday, January 2 
 �Monday, January 29
 �Monday, February 26

—Aaron Rogge, NØADR
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alabaMa biCentennial Call, al2C
alabaMa governor kay ivey Makes haM radio debut With  
state’s biCentennial Call sign
Alabama Governor Kay Ivey made her Amateur Radio 
debut on December 14—the state’s 198th birthday—at 
the same time becoming the first person to use the state’s 
bicentennial call sign, AL2C. Alabama will celebrate its 
200th anniversary in 2019, and AL2C will be on the air for 
two years as part of the statewide celebration.

"I’m very excited to see the hard work that has been in the 
works for some time now to promote Amateur Radio in 
concert with the Alabama Bicentennial celebration," said 
ARRL Alabama Section Manager JVann Martin, W4JVM, 
who was at the State Capitol for the event. "It was great to activate the brand-new call sign 
AL2C on Alabama’s 198th birthday, and we look forward to many more activities to come as 
we build up to Alabama’s 200th birthday."

The Alabama Bicentennial Amateur Radio Club set up a D-Star VHF station in the Old House 
Chamber at the Alabama State Capitol in Birmingham. After announcing the Alabama 
Bicentennial Schools Initiative, Governor Ivey proceeded to the radio station, initiating 
contact with the Lee County Emergency Management Agency. The governor discussed the 
Alabama Bicentennial over the air with Otto Arnoscht, N4UZZ, the AL2C Call Sign Trustee, 
serving as the control operator.

Also on hand were Alabama House of Representatives Public Information Officer Clay 
Redden, KC4YAU; Alabama ARRL Public Information Coordinator Ed Tyler, N4EDT; Autauga 
County Assistant Emergency Coordinator Trent Davis, KV4UZ, Alabama Bicentennial Amateur 
Radio Club Treasurer Jason Smith, W4EGR, and Alabama ARRL State Government Liaison 
Christopher Hall, K4LIA, who also serves as Autauga County ARES EC and as the president 
of Alabama Bicentennial Amateur Radio Club. Hall established the Alabama Bicentennial 
Amateur Radio Club and AL2C in July and has been working with the Alabama Bicentennial 
Commission to promote Alabama’s Bicentennial.

On the other end of the conversation at Lee County Emergency Management Agency was 
Mike Watkins, WX4AL, the District Delta ARES Emergency Coordinator and Lee County ARES 
Emergency Coordinator. 

—ARRL 
www.arrl.org/news/alabama-governor-kay-ivey-makes-ham-radio-debut-with-state-s-

bicentennial-call-sign

Governor Kay Ivey making her Ham Radio 
debut

http://www.arrl.org/news/alabama-governor-kay-ivey-makes-ham-radio-debut-with-state-s-bicentennial-call-sign
http://www.arrl.org/news/alabama-governor-kay-ivey-makes-ham-radio-debut-with-state-s-bicentennial-call-sign
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suPPorting business MeMbers

north Creek Car Wash
6000 Telluride Dr, Lincoln, NE 68521

bob's tavern
6212 Havelock Ave, Lincoln, NE 68507

brent's Flat Work
1525 N 58th St, Lincoln, NE 68505

heidelberg's sPorts bar
4620 Bear Ave, Lincoln, NE 68504

College vieW dental
3933 S 48th St, Lincoln, NE 68506

brent MansheiM insuranCe
4848 Normal Blvd, Lincoln, NE 68506

about
Supporting Business Members help 
offset the cost of producing this LOG and 
maintaining the LARC website, KØKKV.org. 
So, check them out and let them know you 
appreciate their support.

radio sPort

January
 � 1  Straight Key Night
 � 6  Kid's Day
 � 6-7  RTTY Roundup
 � 20-22 January VHF Contest

February
 � 13-17 School Club Roundup
 � 18-19 International DX – CW

MarCh
 � 4-5  International DX – Phone

—ARRL Contest Calendar

Get the Word OUT!

Advertise for as low 
as $15/month

Email log@k0kkv.org for details!

used eyeglasses needed

The Lions Clubs 
International of Lincoln 
will have a used glasses 
collection box at our 
January club meeting. 

Please bring any broken 
or used glasses to the next meeting.

—Dale & Kay Softley, KDØPTE / KDØTPP 

Club Meeting loCations

The 2018 LARC Club Meeting locations have 
been set!

 � January–April: LI-COR
 �May–August: Northern Lighthouse 
Church
 � September–December: LI-COR

Thank you to LI-COR and Northern 
Lighthouse for allowing us to use your 
facilities!

—Ed Holloway, KØRPT

http://KØKKV.org
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about the linColn aMateur radio Club

The Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc. (LARC), is a nonprofit organization devoted to the 
promotion of Amateur Radio. The club sponsors activities and programs to promote growth 
in Amateur Radio, as well as furthering the experience of those already licensed, and to 
create international good will. 

The Lincoln LOG is mailed monthly to all paid members of LARC and to all Lancaster County, 
Nebraska, Hams. 

If your label says, "COMPLIMENTARY," please consider joining the club and supporting its 
activities. Even if you are not currently active, your contribution will help to ensure the future 
of Amateur Radio. Annual dues are only $20. For your convenience, please join by completing 
and mailing in the form below or visit k0kkv.org and use PayPal. 

The LOG solicits your input. If you have an idea for an article, wish to contribute an article or 
photo, or want to place an ad in the LOG, contact the editors at log@k0kkv.org. The deadline 
for each issue is generally the last Tuesday of the previous month. 

The LOG and other Lincoln Amateur Radio Club information are available at 
k0kkv.org and at facebook.com/LARClincoln and may be used freely. Permission 
is granted to other publications to reprint articles, provided that source credit, 
author, and previous print source appear in the reprint.

Lincoln Amateur Radio Club Registration Form

Membership Information
Year:LARC ($20 / Calendar Year: Jan - Dec)

ARRL: The National Association for Amateur Radio ($49 / year)
RenewalNew

Call Sign:Name:

Email Address:Phone:
Zip+4:State:City:

Address:

License Class:  Novice Tech General Advanced Extra

Personal Information

Make checks to: Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc.
Lincoln Amateur Radio Club, Inc
PO Box 5006 • Lincoln NE 68505-0006

Administrative 
use only:

Check
Data Uploaded

Credit Card
Cash

v2016.11

Optional Donations
$:Equipment fund

Social activities $:

http://k0kkv.org
mailto:log%40k0kkv.org?subject=
http://k0kkv.org
https://www.facebook.com/LARCLincoln

